MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2015
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, November 10, 2015, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 13, 2015 as read.

President Camardelle gave the following report on levee board projects:  1. The levee board is still waiting on answer from CPRA whether or not there is money left to finish the first phase of the Fifi Island Restoration Project on the western end to make the project all the same height.  The contractor has completed the approved portion of the project.  2.  Shaw Coastal is currently working on the report for the quarterly levee inspection. The state requires all levees to be surveyed in case of bad weather conditions. This inspection also helps the levee board by visually checking for bad spots in the levee system so appropriate actions can be taken if needed. President Camardelle thanked the town employees for having the levees ready for hurricane season by filling any holes found. 3. Capital Outlay has been requested to continue the Segmented Rock Breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle.
President Camardelle also stated that he has attended several Jefferson Parish Council Meetings and met with the Council to seek a share of their BP Settlement. The Parish Council has dedicated a total of 15 million dollars to help with the fight for Coastal Restoration. The Parish Council will oversee the funds and we will work together on projects to restore the coast.
President Camardelle congratulated Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair on their bid for reelection and for going unopposed. The Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair have helped Grand Isle whenever called upon. The last rock project was completed with their help to seek funding. President Camardelle also thanked CPRA, the Governor’s staff, Jefferson Parish Officials and Federal Officials for helping with the rock breakwaters along Grand Isle.

President Camardelle mentioned the Association of Levee Boards Annual Meeting is coming up in December in New Orleans. The levee boards throughout the state meet and discuss issues and concerns effecting on another and come up with joint solutions as well as meet local, state and federal officials.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

Commissioner Besson mentioned the lights that are out on the rocks on the eastern end of Fifi Island. President Camardelle stated that we are getting prices on new ones. Two lights are currently out.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:48 p.m.
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